Board of Selectmen

April 2, 1998

Town Hall Hearing Room

Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 3:00 p.m. by Chairman David Ernst.  Selectmen present included Jeffrey White, Lawrence Gallagher and Carolina Kiggins.  Acting Town Administrator Edgar Gadbois and Town Counsel Michael Ford also attended.

There was consensus to schedule a Pre-Town Meeting on April 22, 1998 at 7:30 p.m. pending the availability of the Moderator.

On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, the Board voted 3-1, with Kiggins voting against, to delay further action on the search for a new Town Administrator until May 5th.

Town Counsel discussed the Board’s options under the Charter noting that the Board’s right to choose a Town Administrator doesn’t expire after six months and that the Charter directs the Board of Selectmen to continue to try to fill the Town Administrator position.

There was consensus that the resumes of the finalists for the Town Administrator position be made available in the Administration Office.

Town Counsel discussed the status of the Acting Town Administrator position noting that the Board’s vote to appoint William Dugan as Town Administrator did not create a vacancy in the position and that Mr. Gadbois cannot continue to serve as Acting Town Administrator after the 180 day period allowed under the Charter.  He indicated that Mr. Gadbois could serve as a consultant if the Board so chose.

On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, the Board voted 3-1 at 3:40 p.m. on a roll call vote (Ernst, White, Gallagher – yea; Kiggins – no) to enter executive session to discuss pending litigation and to reconvene in open session.

The meeting reconvened in open session at 3:59 p.m.

The Board discussed its recent vote to appoint William Dugan as Town Administrator.  Town Counsel advised that there is no force or effect if the contingencies in the vote were not met and that the Board does not need to revisit it.

The Board discussed releasing the minutes from its recent executive session for contract negotiations with William Dugan.  Town Counsel advised that if the Board is going to continue to negotiate with this candidate the executive session minutes do not have to be released.  On a motion by Ernst, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted 3-1, with Kiggins voting against, to inform William Dugan that his name will be among those before the new Board.  The Acting Town Administrator was asked to so inform Mr. Dugan.
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On a motion by Kiggins, seconded by Ernst, that the executive session minutes of 3/24/98 at 4:00 p.m. be released, the Board voted 1-3, with White, Ernst and Gallagher voting against.

On a motion by White, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously to adjourn at 4:16 p.m.








Respectfully submitted,
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